
Nursing Students Travel to India 
 
Rachel Joseph and Marcia Welsh, assistant professors in the department of nursing, and 10 
undergraduate students from the department of nursing travelled to the southern Indian state of 
Kerala during Winter Session. This visit marked WCU’s first official partnership program with 
India’s Government College of Nursing. The students explored core concepts of global health 
that affect community health and public health access to care in resource-limited settings. They 
worked to address health concerns of the people living in this region, including improving infant 
mortality rates and limiting the spread of infectious diseases.  
 


